10 June 2003

To
John Tanno, Chair of SOPAG

From:
Gerry Munoff, Convenor of University Librarians Group

Re:
CMPG White Papers

Enclosed for SOPAG review and comment are two papers that describe key elements of the emerging strategy for collective management and coordination of library collections, developed under the leadership of the University Librarians.  While these documents are clearly related, they were drafted so that each could stand alone, as circumstances warrant.  We expect the final versions may be distributed together or separately, and may be packaged in different ways for various audiences for a variety of purposes.  The papers are:

· The Report to the Collection Management Planning Group (CMPG) on Collection Management And Coordination: A Strategy for the UC Libraries presents a broad overview of collection management strategy, including the continuing primacy of campus-based collections and services, and the role of resource sharing and shared collections in enhancing the services that campus libraries provide and in increasing the scope and depth of research resources that the University can make available to faculty and students.  This paper provides a context for the Shared Collection paper, below.

· The Report to the Collection Management Planning Group (CMPG) on Developing a Shared Collection for the University Of California sets out some of the key characteristics of a shared collection program within the broad framework of the Collection Management and Coordination Strategy.

The University Librarians request that SOPAG and its advisory groups comment on these two papers as components of a framework for strategic planning.  We particularly welcome comments on any significant omissions or areas that are likely to be problematic.  We shall also appreciate identification of major implementation issues that might arise as the University Libraries pursue actions within this framework.  However, we are not requesting that SOPAG undertake any implementation planning at this time, beyond the work that SOPAG already has under way related to these issues.  We would appreciate receiving SOPAG comments no later than 30 September 2003.  Thank you.

